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PURPOSE OF THE REPORT 

1. Members are asked to approve the appointments to Committees and Outside Bodies as outlined in the report.
PORTFOLIO RECOMMENDATIONS

2. Approve the appointment of Councillor Gareth Watson to the Licensing and Public Safety Committee for the remainder of 2019/20 municipal year.
3. Approve the appointment of the Cabinet Member (Heath, Wellbeing and Leisure), Councillor Mick Titherington to the Leyland Festival Committee.
REASONS FOR THE DECISION

4. To ensure the allocation of committee places in accordance with the Political Balance Rules.
5. To work effectively with our partners on outside bodies and committees.
CORPORATE OUTCOMES

6. The report relates to the following corporate priorities: (tick all those applicable):

	Excellence, Investment and Financial Sustainability


	√

	Health, Wellbeing and Safety


	

	Place, Homes and Environment


	


Projects relating to People in the Corporate Plan:

	Our People and Communities


	√


LICENSING AND PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

7. There is a current vacancy on the Licensing and Public Safety Committee for a Conservative Group member following the resignation of Sarah Whitaker as a Councillor for South Ribble Borough Council. Following the Election of the Coupe Green and Gregson Lane Ward on 24 October 2019, Councillor Gareth Watson was duly elected. The Leader of the Opposition, Councillor Margaret Smith has requested that Councillor Gareth Watson take up the vacancy on the Licensing and Public Safety Committee.
LEYLAND FESTIVAL COMMITTEE

8. The Council were recently contacted by the Chair of the Leyland Festival Committee to request that Councillor Mick Titherington in his role of Cabinet Member for Health, Wellbeing and Leisure be formally appointed to the Committee. 

9. It is considered that the presence of the Cabinet Member responsible for Leisure will be a valuable addition to the committee together with volunteers and local businesses. Their role would also prove a vital link to updating other Council Members and monitoring the event planning, with regards to the level support required to make the weekend celebrations a great success. 

RISK MANAGEMENT

10. It is important to have robust decision-making process in place for the delivery of projects within the Council’s Corporate Plan and work of the Council and its Committees.
EQUALITY AND DIVERSITY IMPACT

11. To ensure that Committees and Outside Bodies are appropriately represented.
COMMENTS OF THE STATUTORY FINANCE OFFICER

12. There are no financial implications. 
COMMENTS OF THE MONITORING OFFICER

13. There are no concerns from a Monitoring Officer perspective – what is proposed is within the Constitution.
DARREN CRANSHAW

ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF SCRUTINY AND DEMOCRATIC SERVICES
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